STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JULY 19, 2016
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Paul Ogden, Gill Foster, Allan Foster, Ron Wade, Janet Monks, Brian Jones, Sarah Djali, Diane Gore
1. Apologies: Nicky Ogden, Karen Bliss, Fran Aiken, Dave King, Heidi Lipscome.
2. Minutes: The minutes of June’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: 
i) Gill said that after the finalising of the Housing Needs Survey, she was making an application to Locality for more grant monies to cover expenses for the last part of the Neighbourhood Plan, including consultancy work and public consultation. This included Gill, and others, getting quotes and her making an initial expression of interest before the main submission. She was also applying for technical support for village centre masterplanning.
ii) Gill said that two further applications for outline permission for housing were due to be discussed at Wigan Council’s planning committee that day. However, they and one other housing application, at Lowton, were deferred so the council could study new information in the form of government household forecasts which may impact on the need for new housing across the borough. The council is due to discuss them at the August meeting
iii) Gill said the periodic meeting with Wigan Council planners (Gill, Paul, Jennie Hill and Nick Clarke) to discuss the NP was positive with health and well-being, housing and implications of Greater Manchester’s devolution agenda all being discussed.
4. Community Events: Paul said plans for the Christmas Market was progressing and the council had agreed that Cross Street could be closed from midnight to midnight on December 3, with no charge to Standish Voice. He said a life-sized snowglobe attraction had been booked and stallholders were coming forward for inside and outside pitches. Another Fashion Show would also be held in the Unity Club on September 9 to raise funds for the day.
5. Neighbourhood Plan: Gill said the subgroups were working hard on their areas. She said that planning consultant Carol Latham was willing to conduct a day to decide the design of the plan. After discussion, it was assumed that Standish Voice would need about 30 hard copies of the finished plan.
6. Any other business: Paul said that Greater Manchester had released its draft strategy on transport to 2040. The meeting agreed that Standish Voice should submit its views on it during the public consultation period. Transport lead Brian Jones agreed to draft a response.

Date of next meeting: The next meeting will be August 16.

The meeting ended at 9.15pm


